
OMGAA

OSSEO-MAPLE GROVE ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION

SECRETARY’S REPORT
February 21, 2006

Chair:

Meeting called to order by Mike Parenteau, President at 7:06 p.m.

Attending:
Mike Parenteau, Marci Sadler, Dave Ditty, Tom Goltz, Steve Larson, Don Myhre, Paul Sperl, Ron Torfin, Jeff Young, Bob Usset, Ward Wallner, Jeanne Vestal and Tim Murphy

Not Attending:
Gary Fena 
Open Forum:

None

Election of Officers
The Rules of Order were suspended by the President Mike Parenteau

Equipment Director:  At the January meeting, Don Myhre resigned the position of Equipment Director in order to accept the appointment as the Information Technology Director.  A motion to appoint Marci Sadler to fill the remaining term of the Equipment Director was made.




Motion to approve was made by Don Myhre 




Seconded by Steve Larson




Motion was voice approved unanimously.

The Rules of Order were reinstated by Mike Parenteau

Secretary’s Report:  Minutes for the month of January 2006 meeting were submitted by Tim Murphy for board review and approval.




Motion to approve minutes was made by Jeff Young




Seconded by Paul Sperl




Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report:
Account balances and summary of activity for the period ended February 21, 2006 were submitted by Tom Goltz for board review and approval.




Motion to approve was made by Steve Larson




Seconded by Don Myhre




Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Tom Goltz provided the board with a report from a new software system that he has purchased that will allow him to keep separate sub- accounts for specific purposes.  Tom has decided to open a separate savings account for the Scholarship Program.  Mike Parenteau informed the board that he has spoken to the IRS agent involved in granting 501(c) 3 status to OMGAA and there were no objections raised.  There was a discussion regarding the Bob Brown Memorial Scholarship Program that will come under the OMGAA umbrella for tax purposes, but will award its own scholarships.
Directors Reports:
Junior House League Director:
Steve Larson reported that the number of players registered to date were lower by about 100 players compared to last year.  If these numbers hold, there will be fewer teams formed.  However, Steve has had many inquires about late registration. 

Senior House League Director:  Paul Sperl also reported lower registrations than last year after the in-person sign-ups.  He estimates about 60 fewer players at this point.  
Senior Traveling League Director:  Ron Torfin stated that he believes he has two of the three coaches in place for the season.  He has also had a large number of inquires abut late registration.  It’s possible that there will be 8 or 9 teams in the Gopher State League this summer.

House Fast Pitch Director:  Jeff Young reported that registrations were about the same as last year.  He has budgeted for about 200 players.  Jeff was able to recruit coordinators for both the 4th through 6th grade league (Curt Barker) and the 7th through 10th grade league (Doug Broschofsky).
Traveling Fastpitch Director:  Bob Usset reported that he expects to have 11 or 12 teams this summer compared to 9 teams in 2005.  A couple of players are needed in two of the age groups in order to have two teams in that group.  Late registrations will probably take care of the final numbers.  
Junior Traveling Director:  Dave Ditty reported that approximately 270 players have signed up to try out for traveling baseball, up 25% from 2005.  There was discussion by the board concerning the idea of fielding separate U10 teams made up of players who will attend Osseo High School and Maple Grove High School.  Dave will wait until after try-outs to determine if forming separate teams is feasible.   
Information Technology Director:  Don Myhre has been reviewing the OMGAA web site information.  Other vendors have different features that will require choices to be made about what is a priority for our web site.  
Vice President:  Ward Wallner stated that the data entry for the registration forms is progressing slowly.  We added different modules to the form that do not allow for us to out-source the data entry task this year.  
President:
Mike Parenteau reported that Gary Fena is still looking for tournament coordinators.  On Gary’s behalf, Mike presented a tournament budget format that should be used for any OMGAA tournament- whether for traveling or house leagues.  Mike also reported that he was recently interviewed by the Osseo/Maple Grove Press about all of the OMGAA programs.  
Unfinished Business:
Adapted Softball Program Budget:  Mike Parenteau provided a copy of the proposed budget for the Adapted Softball program.  Dave Ditty commented that Dick’s Sports will be opening a new store in Maple Grove and they have agreed to donate equipment bags and money for the Adapted Softball Program this year and they would like to become even more involved with OMGAA when the store opens.  Bob Usset stated that the Traveling Fastpitch program will contribute the balance of the equipment needs for the Adapted Softball program.  


Motion to approve the Adapted Softball budget was made by Ward Wallner



Seconded by Paul Sperl 



Motion was voice approved unanimously

Revised By-Laws:  Mike Parenteau presented the proposed revisions to the By-Laws.  In summary, the revisions provide for the addition of the new directors positions (Information Technology Director and the Training Director), the job descriptions for the new directors, the addition of the Scholarship Committee to the list of Standing Committees, a clarification of the process for future By-Law revisions and general editing to correct spelling and grammatical errors.  


Motion to approve the revisions to the By-Laws was made by Paul Sperl


Seconded by Jeff Young 



Motion was voice approved unanimously

New Business:
Late Registrations:
The Board discussed how to manage late registrations.  By consensus the Board decided to open the On-Line system for late registrations and to accept any direct registrations received by the respective league directors.  The On Line system will be made available from March 1 to March 31, except for Senior Traveling which will remain open until April 25.  No late fees will be charged this year.  
Ad Hoc Committee for the Domed Facility:
A committee was formed for the purpose of making a presentation to the Maple Grove Citizen’s Advisory Committee on March 8.  The Committee will be chaired by Marci Sadler.
Field Allocations:

The League Directors discussed the field allocations needed for the 2006 summer season.  
Adjournment



Motion to adjourn was made by Tom Goltz


Seconded by Paul Sperl 



Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 10:00 pm.

Submitted by,

Tim Murphy, OMGAA Secretary

Future Meetings

	March 21, 2006
	7:00 pm

	April 18, 2006
	7:00 pm

	May 16, 2006
	9:00 pm

	June 20, 2006
	9:00 pm

	July 18, 2006
	9:00 pm


Meetings held at Maple Grove Community Center

